
TOWN OF AURORA 

TOWN BOARD WORK SESSION 

October 26, 2020 

 
 

 The following members of the Aurora Town Board met on Monday, October 26, 2020 at 

6:45 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium, 300 Gleed Avenue, East Aurora, NY, for the purpose of 

holding a work session: 
 

 Present:  Jolene M. Jeffe  Councilwoman 

    Susan A. Friess  Councilwoman 

    Charles D. Snyder  Councilman 

     

 Absent/Excused: Luke Wochensky  Councilman 

    James J. Bach   Supervisor   
  

 Others Present: Ronald Bennett  Town Attorney 

    Elizabeth Cassidy  Asst. Code Enforcement Officer 

    David Gunner   Highway Superintendent 

    Tony Rosati   Zoning Board Member 

    Joseph Wetzel   Engineer/GHD 

    Shane Krieger   Chief of Police  

    

 Deputy Supervisor Snyder opened the session at 6:45 p.m. with the recitation of the 

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and noted the regular meeting would begin immediately after 

the work session.   

 

 

1)   Local Law re: Cyber Security: 

 

 The Town Board discussed a proposed Local Law (Intro 2-2020) that would satisfy the 

requirement of Section 208 of the State Technology Law to establish a notification policy for 

cyber security breach.  Councilwoman Friess asked if there is a set time period to notify 

individuals in the event of a compromise of an individual’s private information.   Deputy 

Supervisor Snyder stated there is no set time, but the Local Law states it will be done in the most 

expedient time possible and without unreasonable delay.   

  

 

2)   Aurora Municipal Center – Change Order: 

 

 Deputy Supervisor Snyder stated that a fall protection guardrail is needed on the roof of 

the Aurora Municipal Center at RTU #1.  Change Order  #35 from Telco is to provide and install 

the guardrail at a cost of $3,045.00.  Councilwoman Friess noted that safety comes first and this 

needs to be done. 

 

  

3)  Community Pool – emergency repair: 
 

 After receiving a large water bill for Community Pool, it was determined that there was a 

leak in an underground pipe.  Numarco, Inc., performed a leak investigation and repaired the 

broken pipe at a cost of $4,308.07.  The project included cutting through the concrete pool deck, 

excavating, repairing the broken pipe and patching the concrete deck. 

 

 

4)  Whaley Bridge project – Change order: 

 

 At the June 8, 2020 work session, Highway Superintendent Gunner informed the Board 

that a stream flow study needed to be done for the Whaley Bridge project since the area is in a 

FEMA flood plain and that Foit Albert would be doing the study.   Mr. Gunner explained that the 

study was expanded when the NYSDEC said that the it needed to include the area from the 

North Grove Street bridge over Tannery Brook eastward to Church Street, not just the Whaley 

area.  This was a time and material study.  The final cost was $21,000.00 

 

 

 

Martha L. Librock 

Town Clerk 


